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JINDERA NEWS THE 

J i n d e r a  &  D i s t r i c t  F R E E  L o c a l  N e w s l e t t e r  

D i s t r i b u t e d  o n  o r  b y  t h e  f i r s t  S a t u r d a y  o f  t h e  m o n t h  

Published by Rural Care Link Inc 

AUSTRALIA DAY 2019 
Australia Day was celebrated at Walla Walla this year and three Jindera residents, Denise Osborne,  

Colleen Lord and Graham Yensch amongst the nominees for Greater Hume Citizen of the year. The oth-

er nominees were Abby Paton, Betty Winzer, Dorothy Cremer John Ellis and John Seidel, with Walla 

Walla resident John Seidel being named the Citizen of the year. The Jindera 150th was joint winner with 

the Henty Street Scape Party as Community event of the year 

School Citizen recipients L to R Carmel Bell St Mary McKillop, Hayley Gleeson Jindera Public and  
Jackson Stein St Johns Jindera 

Peter Knight 150th celebrations 
Chairman.  

School Citizen recipients 

Citizen of the year nominees with John Seidel far left  

Absent are Abby Paton and Graham Yensch 
Denis Osborne and Colleen  Lord  

Citizen of the year nominees  

Victor Kovalanko OAM Australia Day 

ambassador  
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JINDERA PIONEER 

MUSEUM 

 Providing since 1874 

The Jindera Museum wants you 

Come Visit! 

Come Volunteer! 

Come  Enjoy! 

Open 7 days 10.00am to 4.00pm 

Ph: 0260263622 

Info@jinderamuseum.com.au 

www.jinderamuseum.com.au 

Jindera Pioneer Museum 
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 THE JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM on 
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VOLUNTEER POSITIONS AVAILABLE AT RCL….. 
 

The Rural Care Link Op Shop is also always looking for volunteers to work either half or full days.  Men and 

Women are encouraged and all you need to do is call in to the shop during opening hours. 

 
 

 

FOR  

YOUR DIARY 
The 2019 Jindera 
Community Gar-
age sale will be 

on 
Sunday 5th 
May2019 

(2 weeks after Easter)  

We are a small group who meet as friends 

of the staff & residents & to learn what 

things could be provided for the comfort & 

well being of the residents, -- the extra little 

luxuries! 

In the past we have held Trivia Nights, 

Christmas & Easter Raffles &/or cake Stalls 

& Sausage Sizzles, to raise money for items 

such as a bird bath, outdoor seats, raised 

garden beds, (3), for growing vegetables, by 

the residents if  they are able, (this caused a 

"tomato competition" between two gentle-

men!), garden fountain & a 'bubble wall" 

feature for 'the quite room'. 

We meet on the last Friday of  the 

months of  February, May, August & 

November, in the small meeting room 

which was the Doctors Waiting 

Room, at 10.am. Kerry usually joins 

us & gives us an update of  "comings, 

goings, & doings" of  the complex. 

At present the last few of us left standing are 

getting older ourselves. Several are not well, 

two are now residents, & one retired to 

Queensland, so it’s a "life & death " situation 

for our little group. You would be very wel-

come to join us, & make a visit while you are 

at the Hostel 

Lee Howard – Sec     0660263338 

LOOKING FOR HELPERS 
FAMILY & FRIENDS OF THE JINDERA HOSTEL  
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JINDERA VILLAGE ANTIQUES OPENS ITS DOORS 
Located just a couple of doors from the Post Office, local resident Janelle Faust has opened an Antique 

store in Jindera. Janelle said she will be specialising in traditional and good quality antiques sourced from 

known and creditable suppliers. The store will be open from 10.00am to 4.00pm Tuesday to Sunday and 

Janelle invites everyone to drop in and have a browse, there will be no pressure to buy. 

Janelle said when her website is fully functioning she will be offering on line purchases, in the mean time 

items can be found on eBay. 

Check out the Jindera Village Antiques Facebook page at jvantiques or on eBay search for  

jindera_village_antiques  

Janelle can be contacted through Facebook, email: jinderavillageantiques@gmail.com or 0429 016 646 

Janelle Faust 
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An Exciting New Year at St John’s! 
 

The past month for myself, Sarah and our three girls has been an exciting adventure. We have been 

thoroughly enjoying the new location and making the most of  the beautiful countryside and all it of-

fers. 

For any school, the transition to a new Principal can raise some questions for parents about it’s direc-

tion. So, I will briefly address some key areas that I believe are important for creating a healthy and 

positive school.  

Parents at St John’s will hear constantly from me is that ‘Every decision I make will be for the benefit 

of  our students.’ I believe when the staff  team are always placing students at the centre of  our deci-

sions, then our direction will always reflect best practise for the positive development of  each child. 

I am passionate about developing mental health for everyone within the school community. When a 

child has a positive mindset and the knowledge that they can fail, yet grow and develop from life’s les-

sons, it is a strong platform for learning.  

I also believe in setting clear and high expectations for how we demonstrate respect, work together, 

learn together and play together as members of  the St John’s community. ‘Whatever comes out of  our 

mouths is positive and lifts each other up.’  

My role as Principal is to ensure St John’s is a place where students are excited to come to school, 

where they feel safe and confident to take risks in their learning. My role is to ensure we are innova-

tive, creative, providing outstanding levels of  learning and instilling a strong work ethic in our stu-

dents.  

I am looking forward to the possibilities and the bright future that lays ahead for St John’s Lutheran 

Primary School, Jindera. 

Brad Moss 

Principal  
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Little Saints @ St John’s Lutheran School, Jindera  

Small in size, mighty in potential! 
 

Little Saints provides a supportive, safe and stimulating environment for your child to commence their 

educational journey.  Little Saints is now a registered preschool  offering a preschool day between the 

hours of 8:30– 4pm. 

Little Saints is committed to providing a high quality early learning program. The program promotes op-

portunities for children to engage in learning experiences that focus on their interests, social and personal 

development and preparation for school.   

The dedicated, passionate teaching team, led by Miss Tori Ellis, strive to ensure Little Saints is an       
enriching, enjoyable and encouraging experience for all. 

Little Saints is a special part of St John’s. Students in Little Saints enjoy additional  opportunities that 

being part of the school community brings. This includes ‘big buddies’, specialist Music, Japanese, Sport 
and Computer lessons and many other  elements of school life.   

Little Saints - a strong foundation for a bright future.   

Contact the school  for more information or to enroll your child today. 

For more information, call 02 6026 3220 

YEAR 5/6 LEARNING HUB AT ST JOHN’S 

In 2019, the Year 5 and 6 students will all be working in a new and exciting workspace titled ‘The 

Learning Hub.’ They will have four teachers working together to promote the necessary skills for life-

long learning.  

The skills of the future encompass  innova-

tion, creativity and collaboration to name a 

few. The new agile learning space is designed 

to enhance these skills. 

Each student will have a laptop that they can 

use to complete tasks and further develop 

their digital literacy skills. 

The Learning Hub will use a Project Based 

Learning approach where students investi-

gate real world problems and create their 

own solutions. 

It is a very exciting time to be a part of St 

John’s!  

Megan Dickins—Deputy Principal 
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WORDS AND MUSIC AT THE MUSEUM 
On Sunday the 20th January our Museum presented a Words and Music evening in the Museum 

grounds. 

Among the performers were fabulous local artists Aimee Riley, Whiteline Band and Stephen O'Connell 

With Garry Mitchell, Liv Cartledge, Elk and The Albury Uke Muster amongst the  list of performing 

artists 

Story Teller Sappa Sutherland entertained the crowd with stories from his youth.  

 

Story Teller - Sappa Sutherland 

Local Band  - Whiteline 
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BEFORE THE HUB AND NOW 
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BUY LOCAL 
 

BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS. 

and keeps our town alive. 

 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL. 
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JINDERA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 Contemporary Quality Learning with that country feel! 

 

                               Principal: Emma Andrews | Assistant Principals : Des Knight & Michelle Parker 

NEW BEGINNINGS 
 

All our students find creativeness, strength and power through 
learning during their time at JPS. To our students and families who 
are taking the next step in their learning journey, we wish you well 

and can’t wait to hear about your future achievements and successes.    

ANNUAL PRESENTATION DAY 

Every student at Jindera Public School      

improves and achieves every year. 

Congratulations to our many award 

winners and we look forward to sharing 

your growth with the community 
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SWIMMIMG POOL OPENING HOURS  

28th January to 10 March  

 MONDAY        CLOSED 

TUESDAY to THURSDAY  2PM  -  7PM 

FRIDAY to  SATURDAY   2PM  -  8PM 

SUNDAY        2PM  -  7PM 
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  Welcome to 2019. Jin-

dera is a very busy place 

lately with new establish-

ments and activities, and 

we like to think of the 

museum as the heart of 

the town. 

  We encourage anyone 

who hasn’t been into this 

fabulous establishment to 

call in and view the won-

derful exhibits found in 

the historic shop setting, 

the three dwellings, two 

galleries, post office and extensive machinery and 

grounds; you will be surprised if you haven’t visited 

before. 

  The museum is also embarking on some extensive 

fundraising activities to complete a restoration pro-

ject on the original shop and dwelling; the founda-

tions, having first been constructed in 1874 are 

starting to literally ‘let the side down’, this being the 

north wall of the establishment. Works were com-

pleted on the south wall prior to the 150th celebra-

tion and now we need to raise funds to complete 

works to the northern wall. A range of events have 

begun and the year will see more evolve as we look 

to increase the use and visitation at the museum.  

  The museum held a second Lantern Tour in De-

cember, this time with a Christmas theme. The hot 

weather, even before Christmas, gave the event a 

very different atmosphere compared to that experi-

enced for the 150th when the night was chilly. The 

tour was again well received and everyone enjoyed 

cooling off with some light refreshments before 

heading home. 

  Our first event for 2019, Words and Music, was 

held last Sunday evening with eight separate per-

formers, including local band Whiteline, entertain-

ing the crowd. Over 100 people attended the event, 

enjoying a diverse range of music and our story 

teller Sappa Sutherland. The museum is very grate-

ful to these performers that gave of their time to 

support this event. The evening was regarded as a 

wonderful occasion that should be placed on the 

museum calendar as a regular event. Food and bev-

erage was available so it was an ideal opportunity 

to relax and enjoy the ambience of the museum 

grounds and take in some great performances. 

Thank-you to all those who attended the evening, 

bringing along family and 

friends to make it such a 

great success. And a very 

special thank-you to the 

volunteers who work be-

hind the scenes to make 

these events happen. 

  Sunday 27th January the 

museum hosted Valerie 

Volk, an award winning, 

much published writer of 

poetry, verse novels and 

short fiction. Her book “In 

Search of Anna”, set in the 

1890’s in Jindera, is a novel based loosely around 

the family of the Welzel’s Blacksmith. The meet 

the author and book signing was a popular literary 

event for Jindera. 

  On the 2nd February the museum will host Cinema 

and Song, another opportunity for guests to enjoy 

the grounds of the museum with the Sing Australia 

Choir and the screening of the documentary ‘The 

Song Keepers”. 

  The 16th February will be the last of the Peter 

Kabalia workshops. Peter Kabalia is the consultant 

advising the museum on the works on the Black-

smith stables. He will present his workshop around 

traditional buildings and tools and identifying and 

dating historic artefacts. The workshop will com-

mence at 9.30 am and bookings are essential if you 

wish to attend. 

  On the 2nd March come along to a behind-the-

scenes sneak peak performance and artist/

composer presentation of Tonal Place. This show is 

currently in development and the Murray Conserv-

atorium want to invite you along for the journey, 

which includes performance followed by interactive 

discussion and audience feedback. The perfor-

mance will be in the grounds of the museum and 

food and beverage will again be available. 

  Our last event for the summer season will be High 

Tea to be held in the shop dwelling and grounds of 

the museum on Sunday the 31st March. This will be 

a lavish affair and one not to be missed for sumptu-

ous food and a day of lively conversation and fun. 

  Information or booking for all of our upcoming 

events can be found on the museum website 

www.jinderamuseum.com.au or follow us on Face-

book – jinderapioneermuseum; or call in to the mu-

seum, open every day 10 am – 4 pm.  

Jindera Pioneer Museum 

http://www.jinderamuseum.com.au
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Thank You 
 

Graeme Robert Moll (Sambo) 

 

The family of the late Graeme Robert 

Moll, (Sambo) would sincerely like to 
thank the wonderful relations, friends 
and associates for their thoughtfulness 

and kindness shown to us on the loss of 

our beloved husband, father and poppy. 

 

Thank you to all the wonderful nurses 
and doctors at the Cancer Clinic and 

CCU. 

 
 

 
 

FOR  

YOUR DIARY 
The 2019 Jindera  

Community Garage 
sale will be on 

Sunday 5th May2019 
(2 weeks after Easter)  

SOME FISHY FOTOS 
Rhonda and a couple of Redies 

Johno Kalina with a nice cod 
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COUNCIL NEWS—DECEMBER 2018 

Highlights from meeting held on 19 December: 

Newly elected councillor, Cr Lea Parker, took the 

affirmation of office following the by-election held 

in November. 

A presentation was made about the trial on-

demand public transport service for Burrumbut-
tock, Jindera and Walla Walla (into Albury) start-

ing in February 2019. 

Subject to a commitment by service or sporting or-

ganisations, a Hard Waste Free Collection Day will 

take place on Sunday, 3 March.  All transfer sta-
tions and landfills will be open and will provide free 

access. The initiative will be coordinated by Rotary 

Club of Holbrook and local football clubs.   

In February, Council will exhibit its new Fixed De-

velopment Consent Levy Contributions Plan.  The 
levy applies to all developments unless it is an ex-

cluded development (which is listed within the 

plan). 

Council endorsed a submission prepared in re-

sponse to the Department of Primary Industries Im-

portant Agricultural Lands Draft Map for the Riv-
erina Murray area.  The submission can be viewed 

on Council’s website under the News tab. 

In response to diminishing volunteers, Council will 

vary the hours of operation of the Greater Hume 

Visitor Information Centre / Submarine Museum 
at Holbrook, on a three month trial starting Janu-

ary. The centre will open Tuesday to Sunday and 

public holiday Mondays.  

Visitors, residents, the local economy and the envi-

ronment will benefit with the installation of an 
NRMA Charging Station for electric vehicles in the 

Gallipoli Victoria Rest area, in Albury Street, 

Holbrook.  The charging station will provide uni-

versal access for the most popular electric vehicles 
and will be powered by renewable energy. It is ex-

pected that the station will be operational early in 

2019. 

Culcairn is one of only five towns in NSW to be 

selected as a challenger for the 2019 Healthy 
Towns Challenge to improve community health, 

with initiatives funded by a $15,000 grant.  The 

challenge will run from February to August with 
the winning town to receive a further $5,000.  

Council appointed Haley Constructions to build 

new skateparks in Culcairn and Jindera. 

Council has received funding of $180,000 to under-

take feasibility studies for works identified in the 
floodplain risk management plans prepared for Cul-

cairn, Henty and Holbrook.  

A report was submitted on over expenditure on 

Coppabella, Cummings and Alma Park Roads due 

to prevailing poor soil conditions. 

Council set sale prices for the new residential estate 

recently completed in Walla Walla. Marketing of 
the allotments sized from 940 square metres (priced 

from $56,500) will commence soon. Council is con-

fident that strong sales enquiry will follow. 

In response to the closure of child care services pro-

vided by Albury Wodonga Community College, 
Council staff have been very busy responding to a 

critical community need.   

Council continues to negotiate with the Australian 

Government regarding Greater Hume Children 

Services undertaking a long day care model in 

Henty and Walla Walla, if a satisfactory funding 
model can be worked out.   At present, it is envis-

aged that the model could operate for a period of 

two years with the aim that the Henty Preschool 
expand facilities and transition into long day care.  

In relation to child care services for Walla Walla, 

Council will continue to support the childhood hub 

building project with Council committing to the 
ongoing provision of long day care subject to fund-

ing and community need. 

Council has agreed to offer incumbent, Steven Pin-

nuck, a new two year General Manager’s Contract 

of Employment (effective 1 July 2019 to 30 June 
2021). 

Next Council meeting will be held on 20 February 
at Holbrook.   

Meeting agendas and minutes are available for 

viewing at any time on Council’s website or in per-

son at any Greater Hume Customer Service Centre. 

Cr Doug Meyer, OAM 

Acting Mayor  

www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 
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PROPOSAL TO FORM A JINDERA LIONS CLUB 
 

 Lions Clubs International invite the residents of Jindera and surrounds to a 

public meeting on Wednesday 20th February at 7.00pm at the Jindera 

Hub, to discuss a proposal to establish a new Lions Club in Jindera. 

The most important part of the meeting is to gauge the opinions and 

thoughts of local community citizen. 

You will not be expected to commit to joining any proposed  Lions Club at this 

meeting. All we are looking for is your personal thoughts and suggestions of 

the practicality of forming a local Lions Club. 

We look forward to welcoming you on the 20th February at 7.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 

Lions is a worldwide community service organisation with a proud century old record of involvement in lo-

cal, region, state, national and international volunteer service.  

For more information please contact  

Ian Crane  — phone 0422637820 — ilcranebiEriond.com.au , or 

Charlie Leaney — phone 0419465811 — cileanevloutlook.com  

Jindera CWA Branch members celebrated the 

Branch’s 60th Birthday on 5th December, at the an-

nual Christmas party. 

The Branch was formed on 18th February, 1953 

with 12 ladies attending the inaugural meeting.  

During the first year membership increased to 32. 

In 1963 the branch changed it’s name to “Jindera-

Table Top” as more than half of the membership 

came from Table Top.  Unfortunately the branch 

closed in 1973 due to low membership. 

On 29th November, 1978, Mrs. J. Sawyer and Mrs. 

T. Moll convened a meeting and 17 ladies attended 

to officially reform a Jindera CWA Branch. 

Jindera CWA members exhibit handicraft/cooking 

in local Agricultural Shows and have won many 

prizes.  Members have also been successful in 

NSW State Competitions.   In 1984 Mrs. E. Saw-

yer won “NSW Country Woman of the Year”  and 

“Land Decade Award” in 1984 and Mrs. G. Klein 

won the “NSW Country Spinner” award in 1985. 

Monies raised by Jindera Branch is used to help 

charities throughout the Murray District and also 

sent to CWA Head Office to support State chari-

ties.  Jindera members have filled many multiple 

Murray Group positions – the late Mrs.Moll and 

Mrs.Winnett were Murray Group President and       

Mrs. Olivia Hanel was Group President which in-

cluded attending and representing Murray Group 

at CWA Head Office in Sydney. 

The present Executive for 2019 – President Mrs. 

Margaret McMaster, Secretary Mrs. Olivia Hanel 

and Treasurer Mrs. Judy Steer.  

THE FIRST MEETING FOR 2019 – WEDNES-

DAY – 6TH FEBRUARY AT 10A.M IN THE 

SCHOOL OF ARTS HALL, JINDERA.   -    

NEW MEMBERS WELCOME. 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 

Bev.  Blair – Publicity Officer. 

JINDERA CWA BRANCH – TURNS 60. 

Cutting the 60th Birthday Cake L to R Margaret McMaster, Mar-

ion Palmer, Mary Fielder, Olivia Hanel.  

 

 THE JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM on 

http://ilcranebiEriond.com.au
http://cileanevloutlook.com


 

FEBRUARY 2019  -  EDITION 252                                                                                                 PAge  18 



 

FEBRUARY 2019 -  EDITION 252                                                                                                 PAge  19 

YOUR LOCAL NEWS IS LOOKING FOR A COMMUNITY 

MINDED PERSON TO ASSIST WITH THE PRODUCTION OF  

THE  JINDERA NEWS.  
 

You would be working with the Jindera News Coordinator to produce eleven issues of the  

Jindera News a year in a manner that is consistent with the values of the Jindera Community.   

A reliable internet connection and an email address with plenty of  data is important.  

There is a tight production deadline and this needs to be a strong consideration.  

We aim to have the Jindera News printed and distributed by the first weekend of the month and the 

completed file must be at the printers no later than the Tuesday before the distribution date.  

So if you are interested and have a flair for desk top publishing,  

(Jindera News currently uses Microsoft Publisher but is looking for an alternative programme). 

If you wish to find out more please contact the Jindera News Coordinator  

at: jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au. 
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NEED AN ACCOUNTANT?  
— CONTACT US TO MAKE AN APPOINTMENT — 

Ph: (02) 6022 0700 
We are a firm of Chartered Accountants who provide quality  

Taxation, Accounting and Business Management Services. 

Both Mark and Terri have many year’s experience in public accounting and taxation  

affairs for a broad range of clients in business, including Self-Managed Super Funds. 

Office: 621 Macauley Street, (Cnr: Guinea and Macauley Sts) Albury, NSW 2640. 

Postal Address: P.O. Box 721, Albury, NSW 2640. 

Email: terri@bjan.com.au or mark@bjan.com.au Visit our Website for further information at www.bjan.com.au  

JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
NEXT MEETING 7.30PM  

19th FEBRUARY AT THE HUB  

Come and join other locals who are interested in what happens in our com-

munity, and who would like to help improve the facilities our community 

offers residents and visitors. 

For more information please contact the Forum at  
jindereacommunityforum@bigpond.com 

or through our Jindera Community Forum Facebook page  

mailto:terri@bjan.com.au
mailto:mark@bjan.com.au
http://www.bjan.com.au
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 THE JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM on 
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 THE JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM on 

BEFORE THE SERVO AND NOW 
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COMMUNITY CAROLS AND WALLY WIPEOUT 

 

 THE JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM on 
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BUY LOCAL 
 

BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS. 

and keeps our town alive. 

 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL. 
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HAPPY 2019 
What a great start to 2019, there are all sorts of 

good things happening at Jindera Country Golf 

Club this year. 

The course is looking great considering the weath-

er we have had over the past year, however 2 nice wet thunderstorms 

have given the course a nice soaking to get the year underway, also 
thanks to a burst water main the dam has had a top up of water. 

The entire course has been sprayed for paspalum and other noxious 

weeds and the front entry has been remodelled and is now known as 

Chaston place. Other earthwork is also moving forward on the 2nd and 4th holes. 

2018 ended with the Annual elections with a strong energetic committee formed and life membership 
awarded to Grahame "snoopy" Schilg for years of dedicated work for the club. 

Incoming President David "we can do that" Gray is a tireless worker who will lead by example and Da-

vid will be assisted by vice president Stuart Millar, every green secretary extraordinaire Daryl Klein with 
treasurer Sandra Kilo keeping the money in order. The grounds committee is headed by Ken Garfeild, 

assisted by Dave Briggs and Graham Schilg is club captain with Aaron Melbourne and Craig McMillan 

assisting him. 

Summer playing times and info 

**Wednesday is Vets Golf, tee off time 7.30 to 8am during warmer monthes, 9 holes of very social golf.   

**Friday Night Chook Run, tee off from 4.30 to 5.30, Stableford Event with handicaps to enable every-
one a chance to win the coveted chook.  

**Saturday mornings is now happening with a 9 hole event each week with tee off time 8am, this is for 

men, ladies, children and visitors 

**Sundays are an 18 hole stableford event for men and ladies, tee off time is 8am  

Recent Results 

Sunday Comp  16th December winner Dave Briggs 37 from S. Millar 34c/b, Daryl Klein 34 and Dan Ed-
wards 34,   23rd December winner S. Millar 37, r/up D. Klein 34, G. Schilg 33 and B. Sheeran 33  NTP 

7th D. Klein 

30th December winner G. Schilg 37, R/Up D. Klein 31, C. McMillan 31    NTP 3rd G.Schilg, 16th C. 

McMillan   6th January winner D. Gray 41, r/up C. McMillan 36c/b, J. Metcalf 36, G. Schilg 34, Don 
Singleton 34   NTP J. Metcalf 16th, Roz McMillan 3rd 

13th January winner D. Gray 40, r/up B. Polkinghorn 39, G. Schilg 39, F. Carmody 38, NTP D. Klein 

16th 

CHOOK RUN Results 

Turkey run held 22nd December winner Steve Bowen 20c/b, r/uip D. Gray 20, little turkey winner Stu 

Millar 19, M. Dickson 18, L. Cameron 18, H. Chaston 18, S. Kershire 17.  29th December winner D. 
Klein 19, r/up A. Melbourne 18, Roz McMillan 17 and Craig McMillan 17.   4th January winner A. 

Melbourne 22, r/up D. Gray 20, balls C.McMillan 18 and G. Schilg 17, Roz McMillan 16,    

11th January winner Christa 25, r/up N. Brand 20c/b, G. Schilg 20, S. Millar19, D. Gray 17, D. Klein 

16   

NTP  W. Oliver 16th  

VETS 

Even with the hot conditions the vets have been getting good numbers playing, with fairway Don Singo, 

Frank Shannon, Dave Briggs and Daryl Rixon picking up winners prizes 

The Jindera Golf Course is OPEN every day, if you are not a member for only $10 you can play 1 or 

18 holes 

SOCIAL GOLFERS  --      We encourage family groups, beginners and anyone wanting to give golf a try for further 

info give David a call on 0427 808 395 

 

Jindera Country Golf Club  

David Gray putting for par on the 7th 
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December was a big 
month and a bit, 

starting off with the 

cod opening comp 
and Christmas Party 

on December 2nd, we had 50/60 people turn up 

for the weighin, enjoy a sumptuous Christmas 

gourmet lunch including prawns and finishing off 
with pavlova and all the trimmings.  

The comp was very successful with lots of mem-

bers fishing and many fish caught and released. 

The catch and release best fish were Brian Shan-
non with 3 yellowbelly, the biggest 47.5cm plus a 

cod 56.5cm and  Dale  Broadfoot had a cod of 

66.5cm. 

Winner of the comp was Daryl Rixon with 3 nice 
cod, 71cm, 70cm, and a 56cm. 

Other fish weighed in were Laz Peli with 5 redfin, 

biggest .65, Zol Peli 7 redfin and the biggest .70, 

Josh Donlan with 2 trout, the biggest .68  

A group of club members fished the Dora area and 

their were many funny things that occured on the 

expedition, a young member washing his truck by 

driving through the murray river, a broken prop,  

Now picture this, the highlight was when an un-

known member (Graeme)  was in a his beautifully 

constructed toilet attending to business, pants 
down when a brown snake decided to join him, in 

the constraints of a very small pop up toilet, picture 

this, snake head reared, Graeme pants down on the 

seat and they are looking at each other eye to eye, 
we believe the snake got the bigger fright, took off 

never to be seen again with Boof and Graeme in 

hot pursuit.  

The moral of this story........don't really 
know......but crikey we had a good laugh about it. 

Next event on the agenda was the release of 3000 

murray cod fingerlings into the river at the 12 mile 

as part of out annual contribution to fish restock-
ing, unfortunately NSW Fisheries $ for $ has 

stopped so the fish release was smaller than nor-

mal, the money raised from wood raffles, catering 
and members annual subscriptions allow us to con-

tinue to restock fish. 

The members caped of a very active year with the 

catering for the Jindera Carols by Candlelight  and 
whilst this was hard work it was a rewarding com-

munity activity as well as good fundraiser, thanks 

to all the members who assisted on the night. 

Next fishing comp is an Open comp on 18,19 and 
20th January, from 5pm Friday to the weighin at 

clubhouse on Sunday at 5pm. 

Save the Date...SWAA Buckingbong Comp 

is on at Narrandera, February, 8,9 and 10th, 

last year Jindera won this coveted trophy so 
lets get up there and win it again  

Fishing club 

Welcome home, from pics looks like you had a rip-

per time. new member rod Hardwick. Visitors Al-

exander Nixon and kenan. Fish weighed in junior 

tylar cod 58cm 2.268, ladies redfin .57 and 
bag .738, johno cod 55cm 1.987, Phil cod 57cm 

2.140, Mark Taylor cod 57cm 2.067 + catch/

release 74cm 5.9625. Zoltan yella 45cm 1.425, bag 
2 yellas & 2 reddies2.424, Shanno also had pic of 

big trout cod 74cm catch and release 

Tylar won junior, Rhonda ladies, Mark best fish 

and bag 

 

Great weigh in, fish came upper Murray, Weir and 

Murray from Albury to Howlong 

JINDERA ANGLER’S CLUB Inc 

Catering at the 2018  Community Carols 

Fishing club members at 12 Mile reserve just before  
releasing 3000 cod fingerlings  



 

FEBRUARY 2019  -  EDITION 252                                                                                                 PAge  28 

BUY LOCAL 
 

BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS. 

and keeps our town alive. 

 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL. 


